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April 7, 2021 

VIA Electronic Filing 

Ms. Kimberley A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
Dobbs Building 
430 North Salisbury Street 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27603 

Re: North Carolina Interconnection Procedures 
Docket No. E-100, Sub 101 
Annual Interconnection Requests and Fee Revenue Report 

Dear Ms. Campbell: 

Pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 3 of the North Carolina Utilities Commission’s 
(“Commission”) June 14, 2019 Order Approving Revised Interconnection Standard and 
Requiring Reports and Testimony (“Order”), Virginia Electric and Power Company, d/b/a 
Dominion Energy North Carolina (“DENC” or “the Company”), is providing its Annual 
Interconnection Requests and Fee Revenue Report for filing in the above-referenced 
proceeding. 

Ordering Paragraph 3 requires the Utilities to file by March 1 of each year a 
“verified report showing interconnection-related expenses and revenues associated with 
fee-related work for the prior year.”  Due to administrative oversight, the Company 
missed the March 1 filing date for this submission and asks that the Commission accept 
its updated report contained herein out-of-time for purposes of DENC’s compliance with 
this directive. 

The Discussion and Conclusions related to this requirement is largely supported 
by testimony from the Duke Utilities and further clarifies that the report should include 
“the volume of Interconnection Requests received, the amount of fees collected pursuant 
to the NC Interconnection Standard, and the Duke Utilities’ actual expenses incurred for 
interconnection-related work.”  Order at 17.  The Order also requires the Utilities to 
include information regarding the number of post-commissioning and periodic 
inspections conducted each year.  Order at 21.  The relevant information for DENC for 
calendar year 2020 is: 
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• Interconnection Requests, including net metering, received: 85 
(72 were fee-based) 

• Fee Revenue received: $21,200 
• Post-commissioning and periodic inspections conducted: 0 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.  Thank you 
for your assistance with this matter. 

Very truly yours, 

/s/Andrea R. Kells  

ARK:kjg 



 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing Annual Interconnection Requests and 

Fee Revenue Report, as filed in Docket No. E-100, Sub 101, were served electronically or 

via U.S. mail, first-class, postage prepaid, upon all parties of record. 

 This, the 7th day of April, 2021. 

/s/Andrea R. Kells  
Andrea R. Kells 
McGuireWoods LLP 
501 Fayetteville Street, Suite 500 
PO Box 27507 (27611) 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27601 
Telephone:  (919) 755-6614 
akells@mcguirewoods.com 

Attorney for Virginia Electric and Power 
Company, d/b/a Dominion Energy North 
Carolina 

 


